
 

 

August 3, 2010 

Local Agency Formation Commission-LAFCO 
651 Pine Street 
Martinez, CA 

Dear Commissioners, 

On 1/14/97 the Board of Supervisors’ Resolution 97-16 authorized a vote to be held on 6/3/97 to consolidate the Orinda 
Fire Protection District with the Moraga Fire Protection District, into a single district known as Moraga-Orinda Fire 
Protection District (MOFD). 

It is my understanding LAFCO authored the impartial analysis on this special measure which consolidated the Orinda Fire 
Protection District and the Moraga Fire Protection District into MOFD.  LAFCO's approval of the consolidation was 
subject to various terms and conditions, including establishing separate service zones for Moraga and Orinda, and 
submitting to the voters a special tax or fire flow tax (Orinda zone) to be used for fire protection and suppression, 
emergency medical services, and equipment and related facilities. 

 The Board of Supervisors placed Orinda Ordinance 97-1 on the ballot which authorized the special tax or fire flow tax on 
Orinda zone properties.   Even though this tax revenue was to be restricted for use in Orinda, I have been told the MOFD 
Directors have co-mingled the revenue produced as a result of Orinda Ordinance 97-1 with all MOFD revenue.   

Ordinances 97-16 and 97-1 do not give MOFD the authority to charge an additional tax for EMs.   However, MOFD now 
charges a fee for EMS.  I consider this EMS fee the same as a tax without voter approval. 

While the county average fire protection rate is 12.8, Orinda possibly has the highest fire protection tax rate in the 
county at 22.6.  Orinda's tax rate of 22.6 is more than enough to provide Fire Protection and EMS services in Orinda.   
Yet, Orinda is paying 3 revenues for EMS:  (a)  22.6 Orinda Fire Protection rate, (b)  Ordinance 97-1, a special tax which 
includes EMS and, (c) a fee for EMS without Orinda voter approval. 

The Board of Supervisors and LAFCO acted as the authority for MOFD consolidation.  I believe  Orinda citizens need your 
protection to prevent the additional Emergency Medical Services  fee assessed by the MOFD Board of Directors.   Orinda 
Ordinance 97-1 already provides extra revenue for EMS.  Hopefully, LAFCO will investigate this fee that has been added 
for Emergency Medical Services. 

Sincerely, 

 

Vincent J. Maiorana 
23 Lost Valley Drive 
Orinda, CA 94563 
925-376-3931 

Encl 1:  Notice of Election 
Encl 2:  Ordinance 97-1 
Encl 3:  City of Orinda, Orinda and Moraga Fire District Merger 
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